ACRL/NJLA User Education Committee and VALE Shared Information Literacy Committee

April 12, 2013. 10:00am-12:00pm

Rutgers New Brunswick, Camden and Newark

Via Videoconference 

In attendance:  Heather Dalal, Mina Ghajar, Ma Lei Hsieh (Co-Chair, ACRL/NJLA User Ed. C’tee, Mei Ling Lo (VALE Website Liaison to VAL SIL [New Brunswick] Susan O’Connor, Amanda Piekart, Leslin Charles (Co-Chair of VALE SIL),  Davida Sharf, Beth Bloom, Marta Deyrup [Newark], Leslie Murtha, Lisa Price, Donna Wertheimer [Camden] via  videoconference. 
Ma Lei Hsieh chaired this meeting. 
1.  Welcome and introductions.  Mei Ling Lo was welcomed as the VALE Website Liaison to the VALE Sil committee. Nicholas and Jaime were officially welcomed as new members as was our new Liaison to the Executive Committee, Michelle Martin. 
Last minute absences were explained: Nicholas Jackson and Michelle Martin (Liaison to the Executive Committee) were unable to attend due to unforeseen occurrences that morning. 
2.  Minutes.  February 8 minutes approved with the following correction:

Under Future Meetings and Summer Workshops

Remove the extra word ‘some’ for syntax. It should read: Davida said that she has found some counter intuitive findings. Heather will make the correction and redistribute the document.  
3.  VALE Executive Committee Update.  Michelle Martin
Michelle Martin was unable to attend and will send the pertinent information later on. 
4.  VALE SIL committee Update. Leslin Charles 
a. On March 7, Leslin Charles attended the VALE Chairs Meeting at the Alexander Library, Rutgers, New Brunswick.
i. The committee was commended by the VALE Executive for deciding that professional development within the VALE SIL committee should take priority and be listed as an objective. 

ii. The Annual Report was submitted without 2013-1014 objectives and these needed to be addressed under New Business

iii. Apologies were made to Leslie Murtha who was not listed among the VALE SIL committee members in the Annual Report submitted to the VALE Executive. A correction will be made and the report will be resubmitted. 

5.  VALE Conference evaluation update.  
a. There being no meeting attendees who could give an update, this agenda item was tabled.
6.  NJLA User Education Committee Update: Ma Lei Hsieh
a. A call was made for a Co-Chair for next year with Ma Lei Hsieh since Nancy Weiner (Co-Chair) is the President-Elect of NJ-ACRL. 
b. NJLA College and University section website needs to be updated with names of current members. Nancy Weiner will be asked to send out communication on this. 
c. On April 30, a free webinar sponsored by NJLA College and University Section and ACRL New Jersey Chapter will be hosted:  "Embedded Librarians: Integrating Information Literacy Instruction at the Point of Need" with Panel Discussion. The event will be held at the Alexander Library Scholarly Communications Center at Rutgers- New Brunswick.
d. A discussion on the upcoming NJLA Conference ensued:

i. The conference will run June 3 -5 at the Revel Resort in Atlantic City. 

ii. College Section will be held on Wednesday June 5. 

iii. Diana Marcum is the Luncheon Speaker

iv. Heather Dalal will compile a list of those members who will be presenting. 
7. Mini-Presentation: Beth Bloom & Marta Deyrup of Seton Hall University.

a. The Google Project Report was very well received. The presenters noted that they are open to showing a complete tape recording of a student doing research and to talk about the project in more detail. The committee members agreed that such a workshop in the summer would be of interest to committee members, including those absent. 
This will occur during the July in-person meeting (date depending on availability of the presenters). Heather will distribute a poll to get committee feedback on date preferences. 

Rider University attendees Ma Lei Hseih and Heather Dalal offered to seek accommodations and refreshments for the event from their Dean. 
8. Summer Workshops

a. ACRL NJ & VALE SIL Workshop: Writing Performance Objectives and Developing Assessments for Instruction Librarians will be presented by Lynee Richel-Dokus, Heather Dalal. The workshop is scheduled for Monday, May 20 from 1:30pm-3:30pm at Rider University. The program is free. To date 17 have signed up. The cap is 25. 
Attendee feedback from the last workshop informed changes that were made. It is also open to public librarians and library students. 

b. Information Literacy Curriculum Mapping Workshop 

Leslin will send an abstract to Mina Ghajar who has volunteered to explore the possibility of hosting this workshop at the College of St. Elizabeth.

The audience would be to librarians outside of the 2 committees. The workshop will be promoted via Library Links, on Library School List Servs and via ACRL and VALE channels. 

We are looking at August 8 but it would depend on the date of the Google Project workshop from Beth and Marta. 
9.  New Business. 
a. 2013 – 2014 Objectives
i. Collaborate for a research project across academic institutions to determine student IL skills. A brief brainstorming session yielded that we can sample students across institutions, a sub-committee can be formed, and we can seek a grant. 
ii. Professional Development. We determined that this should be an ongoing objective. We will note it among our activities in the Annual Report but we will not list it as a formal objective for 2013- 2014. Note that Davida’s presentation has been tabled to next year and will be scheduled in our Fall meeting. 
iii. Graduate Library Programs and Information Literacy/Teaching. This goal is being carried over to the new year. Nicholas and Heather have been reaching out to library school students. Heather did a workshop at Rutgers University at the invitation of NJLA CUS Membership Committee. There were less than 10 students in attendance. This was a result of the panel at the VALE users Conference. 
iv. Information Literacy Progression Standards. This objective is being carried over. 
Respectfully submitted,

Leslin Charles, Recorder

